
 
 

Members of the Sustainable Peterborough Coordinating Committee (SPCC) 

James Byrne, Sustainable Peterborough Climate Change Coordinator 

December 5, 2019 

Staff Report 

Purpose 

A report to advise the SPCC on the activities of the Sustainable Peterborough Climate Change 

Coordinator. 

Recommendation 

That the report is received for information. 

Budget and Financial Implications 

There are no budgetary or financial implications associated with the recommendation. 

Details 

Local Government Climate Change Working Group (LGCCWG) Meeting – October 9th, 2019 

Chaired LGCCWG to update partners of the progress being made regarding the completion of 

the Milestone 4 & 5 of the Partners for Climate Protection (PCP) program reporting.  

Green Economy Canada Launch Hub Peer Learning Workshop – November 5, 2019 

Attended an all-day peer-learning workshop in Toronto with Brianna Salmon (GreenUP) and 

members of the New Brunswick GEC hub development team. Learned strategies and 

techniques to adopt in the creation of Peterborough’s hub.  

After the workshop, we attended a networking and GEC Evening of Recognition event.  

Sustainable Peterborough Raw Data Meeting – November 27, 2019 

Co-chaired the sub-committee to discuss whether data collected during the CCAP update 

reports could be made available as open-data for third parties. Enbridge and MTO User 

Agreements preclude third-party distribution. A motion was made to use the data exclusively 

for municipal SP partners instead of external or third-parties. Contact will be made with Hydro 

One, PDI, MTO, and Enbridge to confirm if the data collected can be made available internally.   

 



 
Green Economy Canada Business Plan Development – As of November 28, 2019 

Currently writing the business plan with Brianna Salmon that will provide a framework for how 

the Peterborough Hub will operate. In close contact with GEC staff by way of Zoom meetings and 

email exchanges to finalize the draft business plan by year end.  

Status of Milestone 4 & 5 PCP Submissions – As of November 28, 2019 

Corporate reports for Asphodel-Norwood, Trent Lakes, and Otonabee-South Monaghan have 

been accepted by ICLEI-Canada and are awaiting final approval by the Federation of Canadian 

Municipalities. The corporate report for Douro-Dummer will be provided to ICLEI-Canada in 

early-December. Hiawatha and Peterborough County corporate updates are also planned to be 

submitted by the end of December.  

Presently, in the process of resolving a misalignment in community transportation data, which 

has delayed reporting. Once settled, community reporting will continue with the following 

reports in varying states of near completion: Asphodel-Norwood, Selwyn, and the City of 

Peterborough. They are planned to be submitted before the end of December.   

End of Contract – December 20, 2019 

Items for Sustainable Peterborough to accomplish after this contract has ended: 

• Milestone 4 & 5 PCP Submissions to ICLEI-Canada 

• North Kawartha – corporate/community 

• Trent Lakes – community 

• Curve Lake – corporate/community 

• Douro-Dummer – community 

• Havelock-Belmont-Methuen – corporate/community (delayed due to HBM staff 

maternity leave. Will assist SP after return in late 2020) 

• Otonabee-South Monaghan – community 

• Hiawatha - community 

• Cavan Monaghan – corporate/community 

• Create a document describing how PCP data was calculated for ease of replication 

• Assist Townships and other SP partners with Conservation and Demand Management 

reporting (May 2020) 

Submitted By: 

James Byrne, Sustainable Peterborough Climate Change Coordinator 


